
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  LANELL ENDRES, FINANCE DIRECTOR/ASST CITY ADMIN 
 
SUBJECT:     STATE SERVICE CONNECTION FEE INCREASE 
 
MEETING DATE: DECEMBER 17, 2019 
 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

The Minnesota Department of Health established a drinking water service connection fee in 
1993.  This fee is charged to our drinking water system customers and collected by the City on 
the monthly utility bills.  It appears as “State Surcharge” on the billing cards.  We then pass the 
money through to the State on a quarterly basis.   
 
The Minnesota Legislature approved an increase in this fee effective January 1, 2020.  The fee 
is going from $6.36 to $9.72 per year.  This results in a monthly charge of $0.81. 
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 

Staff respectfully requests the adoption of the resolution increasing the service to as stated. 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment(s): 
 
Resolution – Approving State Water Service Connection Fee 
 

 
 



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 
GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 
RESOLUTION NUMBER 2453 

 
A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE STATE WATER SERVICE CONNECTION FEE 

 
 

WHEREAS, the Minnesota Department of Health established a drinking water 
service connection fee in 1993; and 

 
WHEREAS, the City of Cannon Falls charges our drinking water system 

customers and passes the fees through to the State of Minnesota; and   
 
WHEREAS, the Minnesota Legislature has approved an increase in the drinking 

water service connection fee effective January 1, 2020. 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the City Council of the City of 
Cannon Falls, Minnesota: 
 

The mandated drinking water service connection fee will be increased to 
$9.72 per year per customer resulting in a monthly charge of $0.81 effective 
January 1, 2020. 

 
 
APPROVED AND ADOPOTED this 17th day of December, 2019, by the City Council of 
the City of Cannon Falls, Minnesota. 
 
   
      CITY OF CANNON FALLS 
 
      By:  ________________________________ 
              John O. Althoff, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
David Maroney, City Administrator 
 


